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Llanbister C P School     

 Tel:  01597 840258
email:  office@llanbister.powys.sch.uk
Acting Headteacher:  Mr Mark Hulin-Taylor





Issue 5.

Dear Parents/Carers,
Here we are at the end of a busy half term, thank you all for your support and I am looking forward to the next half term with enthusiasm. I felt the children did us proud in our harvest service and it was good to see so many of you there supporting us and the children. Vicar Andrew was delighted to have the children in the church and we look forward to him visiting the school and for our return to the church for carols and readings at the end of term. The school council wanted to support the Welsh Air Ambulance with the retiring collection and we raised £65.38 which we will be forwarding on.

Mark Hulin-Taylor

PHOTOGRAPHS
We will be having school photographs on Thursday 3rd November, we will be providing opportunities for siblings both in school and pre-school to be photographed together prior to our individual photos. We will be taking class photos and group photos in the summer term.
DANCE CLUB

We had an excellent turn out to our dance taster session earlier this month and we are pleased to say that provided numbers remain strong we can make this a regular thing for our Wednesday club after half term. We will start dance on the 2nd November and the cost per pupil will be £2 per session. 

If you still wish to come to environmental / gardening club let us know and we will try to arrange provision for those who don’t feel like a dance. 

MESSY CHURCH

In our last newsletter we informed you of the messy church activity in the half term break. This has now been changed to Thursday 27th Oct in Penybont Community Centre between 3 & 5 pm. Everyone is welcome.

TWITTER & WEBSITE
Don’t forget to follow us on Twitter if you can, Llanbister321 is where you will find us. We also have a school website that is developing and we look forward to sharing its development with you. Just  log into  http://www.llanbister.powys.sch.uk. We look forward to the pupils becoming involved in messaging, blogging and tweeting their own content in the near future.

JUDGES LODGING TRIP
On Wednesday 16th November we will be taking the school to see a Victorian Christmas at the Judges Lodging in Presteigne. This is a wonderful and educational start to the festive season and we hope you will support us in this visit. More details to follow after the break. The cost will be £5.00 per pupil thanks to a large subsidy from the Friends association.

MATHS PUZZLE DAY.
On Thursday the 24th November we will be visiting Rhayader primary school for a Maths puzzle day. We will join similar year groups in Rhayader school and spend the day solving mathematical puzzles and developing our problem solving skills. Once again a huge thankyou to the friends group for their subsidy in paying for the transport.
TIAG

Thankyou to TIAG who have secured funding to purchase a smaller Smart Board for the KS2 classroom. This will have an immediate impact on the provision and we are really grateful for their contribution. This is due to be installed on Thursday 3rd November.

SPORTS CLUB

Will be starting back on Monday 7th November. 
HALLOWEEN PARTY

Come and join the friends association in the community hall between 5:30 and 7:00 for a fun filled session. Monday 31st October. Dress up scary. £1.50 Entry.
CHRISTMAS MARKET
Put the date in your diaries, Our fundraising group are organising a Christmas market on Saturday 26th November, 12:00 onwards in the community hall for fun and fundraising. Watch out for more information after the holidays.
AWARDS

Well done Jack and  Milly   our latest star pupils.

Congratulations to, Rhys, Ceri, Maisey, Georgie, Lewis, Milly, Larna, Jake, Jack, Jack, Casey, Joey and Cai for 100% attendance this year so far. 38% of the school have been here every day. Well done everyone, keep it up our overall attendance for the school is 93.77% so far and we need to get it higher, our target is 96% so stay healthy and keep coming to school.
Look out for SAM and ODO?

NEWSLETTER FORMAT

I hope that this format is easier to access on your devices at home. I had feedback that our previous style was difficult to open and view clearly. 

PARENTAL QUESTIONAIRRE
Please try to find time to complete our questionnaire over the holiday and return it to school by November 4th.
SATURDAY WORKSHOP.
Friends of the school will be painting and tidying the outdoor areas of the school on Saturday 22nd Oct (Tomorrow). If you are able to spare an hour or two please come along and see what needs doing. We will be at the school from 10:00am
WE START BACK ON MONDAY 31st OCTOBER. ENJOY THE HALF TERM.
